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Dear Public Works Committee, Thank you to Mayor Bass for
focusing on our basic infrastructure. This is an unprecedented
level of investment in sidewalks made possible by her budget
proposal. And thank you to Council and especially
Councilmember Blumenfield for asking the question of how that
new investment can result in the greatest improvement to our
sidewalks. Lastly, thank you to the Public Works Bureaus for
starting to outline an investment strategy that thinks beyond
Willits and starts to invest in managing our sidewalks like the
important public infrastructure they are. Sincerely, Jessica
Meaney Investing in Place jessica@investinginplace.org



